
Alt. Delegate- ACM Report  
September 21, 2023 

 
Good evening Everyone,   
 
Wishing everyone is doing well, so happy to be here tonight for this ACM. Life is going well for 
me and I hope the same for all of you. This week has definitely been busy preparing and getting 
everything ready for our upcoming Elections Assembly. DCMs please remind all your GSRs to 
attend GSR Orientation/School, it does start at 8am. One of our Past Delegate will be running 
GSR school at this assembly. Its going to be great!   
 
During this past month since last time we met,  I have continued to attend my liaison duties, 
SoCal H&I Intergroup meeting was here in San Diego this month on August 27th  which I did 
attend in person. I have also visited some groups activities. On September 2nd I was invited to 
facilitate a Group Inventory for a Group in Chula Vista, it was a very spiritual Saturday evening 
with them. On Sunday, September 10th I was invited to share at a Group’s Anniversary up in 
Fallbrook, the venue was full of AA members and their families.  
 
Area 8 was well represented at the 4 Area DCM Sharing Session by GSRs, DCMs, Members 
and my fellow Area Officers. I personally preferred to be in person, so drove up there that 
morning with Richard R. DCM for District 8, it was a wonderful drive up there and back, we sure 
did drink enough coffee that day! Thank you Johny O. (DCM District 15) for being our area’s 
liaison, for the hard work put in to organize and make this sharing session happen. It was such a 
wonderful sharing session, the speakers were fantastic and shared lots of great general service 
information.      
 
Just a reminder that the 71st SoCal AA Convention is coming up next Friday, September  29, 
Saturday the 30th  & Sunday October 1st  at Pacific Palms Resort,1 Industry Hills Parkway, City 
of Industry, CA. 91744 . Registration fees are $30, please visit the SoCal Website  aasocal.com 
to register, for more information, or to view the additional events and activities planned for that 
weekend. Our General Service Panel will be Saturday morning around 9am. I hope to see you 
up there!  
 
Pancake Breakfast which will be on October 28th at First United Methodist Church in Mission 
Valley, 2111 Camino Del Rio South, San Diego, CA. 92108. Doors will open for the fellowship at 
9am, breakfast will start at 9:30am, there will be a couple of speakers sharing about AA in San 
Diego. There are still tickets available for sale at $10 each, tables will seat up to eight people at 
a table. Tickets are available for purchase at San Deigo Central Office, located at 7075 Mission 
Gorge Road, San Diego, CA. 92120. If you have any questions in regards to ticket purchasing, 
please contact them at 619-265-8762. Tickets will not be sold at the door the day of the 
Breakfast, if you plan to attend you have to buy tickets in advance. Everyone is invited to attend 
and be part of this Pancake Breakfast.  
 
 
Thank you for allowing me to be of service.  
 
 
Richard O. 
Alt. Delegate-Area 8 
altdelegate.area8aa@gmail.com  
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